Remembrance Sunday 2018
Round up and points to remember - Parish Office 4/12/18
Road closure – minimum of 2 months notice to NFDC – Everton Road closed from 10.30 to 11.30 between Woodcock Lane junction and Ashley Lane
Signage from Ringwood Steve Woodward team@lettersandlogos.co.uk 
Difficulty of liaison with the Church and other bodies re arrangements for the day. 
Advance notifications – website, posters in noticeboards, diversion signs in situ. 
What went well
· Access maintained to the garage 
· Chairs available at war memorial 
· Signage in advance – most people aware of arrangements
· Tea and coffee and live streaming in the Pavilion. 
· 2 marshalls at North end of road closure – talk to people / text
· Positive comments from public and organisations about the arrangements.
Points to consider
Discussion needed as to whether this was a one off for the 100 year anniversary.  If it takes place again. 
· meeting in the summer with the Church and other interested parties - to discuss arrangements– prior to applying for road closure.
· People congregating at Woodcock Lane junction earlier than expected. 
· decision made to close the road early on H and S grounds - other closure points not notified of this  
Possible solutions
· More marshalls needed – 2 marshalls required at South End of Everton Road – busy diversion plus need to communicate with other marshalls. Walking marshall needed at front of procession. All marshalls provided by HPC – could other organisations help? 
· Change Procession route – from Pavilion to War Memorial and then to the Church?
· Change road closure time – start from 10 am 
· Change roads that are closed – include Hordle Lane between the Church and the Cross Roads ? Include Woodcock Lane – meet in the carpark 
